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Miami Valley Dance News    
      February-March 2012 

President’s Message 

The holidays are behind now and winter is here. A fresh new year and a bit of time to re-
flect. It has been a few years since I have had the honor of writing a Presidents newsletter arti-

cle.  Being a bit blurry after just returning from our daughter Laurie’s wedding,  I need to thank 
the newsletter editor Renee' Arnett  for giving me a push to get this in so she 

can get it posted for all to read.  
First, a few changes you will see in the council. Thanks to Donna 

Tucker for getting us through last year as newsletter editor and welcome to 
Renee' Arnett for stepping up as the new editor. Also, thanks to Renee for 
serving the last two years as MVDC President.  We have a new Vice President, 

Dale Blackburn, as I move to Council President.  We are also happy to have a 
new Secretary, Kyle Rieker. Thank you Myrna Allen for serving the Council for 

the last two years and thanks to Joan Ganger for staying on as Treasurer.  I 
am very happy to have such a good group to work with this year. Check the 
Council web site for a full list of all the supporting people we have to work 

with. 
 The council has voted on an Honor Couple/Person for 2012 and only the veiled talley per-

son knows the result. This year the Honor Award will be revealed at the Honor Dance on Sun-
day March 4th. Be sure to come to the dance and support 
all our wonderful Honor Couple nominees and see who will 

be our 2012 Honor Couple/ Person. Linda Hasting is in 
charge of this dance so be sure to offer to give her a hand 

and also clubs remember to bring food. 
 Clubs please remember to keep your officer informa-
tion updated with the Council. There are update forms next 

to the sign in sheet at the Council meetings.  
 We are, again this year, supporting the Great TV 

Auction on public TV. We are offering a Dance Lesson pack-
age for a family of 4 or 2 couples. Be sure to encourage 
your friends to bid. 

 I am looking forward to seeing you at a dance real 
soon!! 

 

Steve Stoehr,   

President-2012 

Miami Valley Dance Council 

Steve Stoehr, President 
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This page is the “Editor’s”.  Try to enjoy what I 
decide to publish.  If you don’t like it keep quiet, you could be designing it yourself!             

Who really knows what or who you may see 
here!  Be sure to come back next issue! 

Who is this beautiful lady? 

All dressed up and 
PRETTY in PINK!! 

Editor’s Choice Page 

Something NEW! See the MVDC Logo on the front page? Notice it in B/W in the wording above? 

Search for it in the newsletter.  When you find it-email MVDCnews@yahoo.com -tell its location 

and have your name entered in a special prize drawing! 
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Publication                          

The Miami Valley Dance Council’s newsletter is published bimonthly.  Data sub-
mitted for publication may be condensed, modified, or omitted by discretion of 
the editor.  We welcome reprinting of any of the articles within this publication, 
but please give credit to us and/or the author where identified.  

Submission Guidelines 

Please submit all information for publication electronically to e-mail address, 
mvdcnews@yahoo.com.  Programs that data can definitely be accepted in are 
MS word (other than Word 2008), JPG, MS Works.  We are willing to work with 
anyone, so please send what you have, and if it cannot be opened, we will 
contact you provided you include contact information.  Though all news is wel-
come, it may not be published, may be published in part only, or may be pub-
lished at a later date.  News should be relevant at the time of publication.  Re-
member that a dance that is still in the future when you submit the news may 
be past by the time the newsletter is published.  Include news that is of inter-
est to dancers outside of your club.  Photos are welcome.  Include area 
codes  for all phone numbers and zip codes  for all addresses.  No more than 
two contacts per club, please. 

Corrections   

Though we strive for accuracy, it is possible that mistakes may pass all proof-
ing efforts.  Please submit attention to errors for correction via e -mail to 
mvdcnews@yahoo.com .   

Due Dates  

Submission deadline will be the same date as Council meetings, which are the 
second Tuesday of odd months.   We will strive to have the newsletter online 
by the following Monday.  Assuming council meetings are always the 2nd Tues-

day, deadlines will be as follows: 

Deadline     Issue 
Jan. 15 Feb./Mar. 2012 
Mar. 18       Apr./May 2012 
May 13    Jun./Jul. 2012 
Jul. 15     Aug./Sep. 2012 
Sept. 16   Oct./Nov. 2012 
Nov. 18 Dec./Jan. 2013 

Advertising  

At this time advertising for special club 
dances and  events is free for all Miami Val-
ley Dance Council clubs.  For non-club-
related advertising, see chart.  Rates sub-
ject to change. 

 

Non-Club Related Ad Rates 

Size relative to  

8 1/2’x11” page 

1 issue 1 yr 

(6 issues) 

Business Card Size $5.00 $27.00 

1/8 page $8.00 $36.00 

1/4 page $13.00 $70.00 

1/2 page $22.00 $119.00 

Full page $40.00 $216.00 

Surcharge of 25% for ad requesting spe-

cific location.  No ads on front cover. 

Newsletter Information 

Miami Valley Dance News   Feb 2012—Mar 2012 
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Donna Tucker 

937-323-1903 

Publicity 
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MVDC Executive Board 2012 

Kyle Reiker 

SECRETARY 

937-447-4842 

Presidential Appointees 

Awards Chair 

Linda Hasting 

937-443-1159 

Hotline 

Jean Aills 

937-237-1168 

Dan McDonough 

Michael Solomon Pavilion 

Support Committee Chairperson  

Bob DeRegnaucourt 

937-623-2700 

Historian 

Leslie Hyll 

937-252-0638 

MVDC Newsletter Editor 

Reneeõ Arnett 

937-603-4504 

Miami  

Valley  

Callers  

Association  

Liaison  

Round Dance Cuer 

Stuart Lewis 

937-432-0283 

State Corp Reps 

Steve and Sharry Hayden 

937-233-7180 

State Corp Reps 

Steve and Bev Stoehr 

937-609-8690 

Webmaster 

Steve Hayden 

937-269-4635 

Joan Ganger 

TREASURER 

937-429-2780 
Dale Blackburn 

VICE-PRESIDENT PRESIDENT 

Steve Stoehr 
937-609-8690 937-572-7352 

Trustee 2011-2012 

Tom Griffis 
937-372-8895 

Trustee 2012-2013 

Kathy Divens 
937-214-6542 

Trustee 2012-2013 

937-323-1906 

Trustee 2011-2012 

Bob Jackson 
937-248-3614 

http://miamivalleydancecouncil.org/MVDC/Council-2011/TomGriffis.jpg
http://miamivalleydancecouncil.org/MVDC/Council-2011/MVDC-Bob-Jackson.JPG
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 Attendance at MVDC Meetings   
 Council member clubs, per the Miami Valley Dance Council bylaws, shall provide a club representative to at least    
  four (4) of any six (6) consecutive Council meetings. 

 

CLUB 1/11/2011  3/8/2011  5/10/2011  7/12/2011  9/13/2011  11/1/2011  1/10/12  

   Cardinal Squares X X X X X X X 

   Cityfolk X X X X  X X 

   Clinton County Squares X X X X X X X 

   Concord Cloverleaf Squares X X X X X X X 

   Country Cousins X X X X X X X 

   Curli-Qs X X X X X X X 

   Dancetonians X X X X X X X 

   Dayton Ballroom Dance Club X X X X X X X 

   Double H Squares X X X X X X X 

   Flying Ghillies Scottish X X X  x X X 

   Gem City Squares X X X X X X X 

   Grand Squares X X X X X X X 

   Hi-Point See Saws X X X X X X X 

   Hoosier Corners X X X  x X  

   Kitty Hawk Squares X X X X X X X 

   Miami Valley Folk Dancers X X X X  X X 

   Miami Valley Round Dancers X X X X X X X 

   National Carousel No. 114 X X X X X X X 

   Rounds By Jobe X X X X X X X 

   Stardust Ballroom Dancers X X X X X X X 

   Swinging 8s X X X X X X X 

   Tuesday Afternoon Plus X X X    X 

   Wheeler Dealers     X  X 

   Whirlaways X X X X X X X 

   Yellow Rockers X X X X X X X 

   76 Dance Club X X X X X X X 

937 -294 -5511  

24 Hr. Hotline   

24 Hr. Hotline  937-294-5511 

The Hotline is available 24 hours a day and updated daily.   Information will be 

accepted until 10 P.M. the night before a dance unless it is an “emergency”, such 

as weather related.  Providing the information as early as possible will make it 

easier to accommodate each and every club and dancer. 

Miami Valley Dance News   Feb 2012—Mar 2012 

THANK YOU.!!!.Jean 
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Cardinal Squares 

  

 

 

Cityfolk 

 

 

 

Club News 

This section of the newsletter is devoted to news from the individual clubs in our dance council.  
Clubs may send their information in by newsletter deadline to be included.  Though all news is wel-
come, it may not be published, may be published in part only, or may be published at a later date.  
News should be relevant at the time of publication.  Remember that a dance that is still in the future 
when you submit the news may be past by the time the newsletter is published.  Include news that is 
of interest to dancers outside of your club.  Photos are welcome.  Please include area codes  for all 

phone numbers and zip codes  for all addresses. 

Most of the club names in this section are hyperlinks to the clubs’ websites or to their information in the Miami Val-

ley Dance Council’s website.   

Miami Valley Dance News   Feb 2012—Mar 2012 

 

The Ohio Corporation of  Dance Clubs, Inc. 

www.squaredanceohio.com 

The Ohio Corporation of Dance Clubs, Inc. held the regularly scheduled quarterly meeting on Sunday, Nov. 6th at the 

Gahanna Community Church.  John & Cindy Warner were introduced as the new delegates from Toledo, replacing 
Jim and Sally Christensen.  Don Garris accepted the position of Chairman-By Laws.  BRDC (Buckeye Round Dance 
Council) will do a pre-convention round dance workshop at the 2012 State Convention in Akron.  Mary Cousino 
(Toledo delegate) will accept the position of Chairman-Sunshine.  Send all request for cards from the state organiza-
tion to Mary at pmc@henry-net.com or Mary Cousino, 614 Beckham, Napoleon, OH 43535 

Akron Convention, May 4 - 6, 2012.  
There are 20 registered for the convention in Akron.  It was suggested that a registration would be a good Christmas 
gift.  There will be a Chinese Auction and the various areas and clubs are encouraged to donate a basket. 

 
Columbus Convention, May 3 - 4, 2013.  
The committee is working on getting an exhibition at the State Capitol and at The Ohio State University. 
 
Cincinnati Convention, May 9 - 10, 2014.  
Make note that this convention starts the second Friday in May.  
The state website is www.squaredanceohio.com  

Submitted by 
Bob & Judy Calkins 
State Corp. Treasurer 
Delegate from Cleveland Federation  (submitted January 2012) 

http://miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/cardinal.htm
http://www.cityfolk.org/socialDance.htm
http://www.squaredanceohio.com
mailto:pmc@henry-net.com
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Clinton County Country Squares 

Clinton County Country Squares dances the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Thursdays at the Senior 

Center, 717 N. Nelson Ave., Wilmington, Ohio.  Come join us in a square.  All of our 
dances as of January 1, 2012 are Hi-Lo dances, bring your students, we'd love to meet 

them. 
You will enjoy "All Singing Calls" with Ken Roberts on March 29th.  Plan to mark your 

calendars now. 
 

Dance Schedule-- 

 
 

Concord Cloverleaf  Squares                                                                

Country Cousins 

Our first dance of 2012 will be Monday, 

March 12, 2012 as we will not be dancing in January and February, 2012. 
 

Thank you, 
Karen Lurker 

Council Rep for 
Country Cousins 

937-855-3841 

Curli Qs 
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Feb. 2 
Ken Roberts, caller 
Jerry Doughman on lines 
 
Feb. 16 
Gary Kincade, caller 
Jerry Doughman, lines  

March 1 
Ken Roberts, caller 
Jerry Doughman, lines 
 
March 15 
Mark Libert 
 
March 29 
All Singing Calls with 
Ken Roberts, caller 
Jerry Doughman, lines  

 

(Submitted January 2012) 

http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/clintonCounty.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/cloverleaf.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/countryCousins.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/curliQ.htm
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Dancetonians  

The following information was provided to MVDCnews editor. Please click the link below 
for more information regarding these two events. (Submitted January 2012) 

www.wvdance.net  

Ballroom Dancing Weekend at Stonewall Jackson Resort, Roanoke, West Vir-

ginia January 27 - 29, 2012  

 

Ballroom and Latin Dance Weekend at  The Greenbrier Resort in White Sulfur 
Springs, West Virginia, March 9 - 11, 2012   

 

Dayton Ballroom Dance Club 

 

Double H Squares 

 

 

Flying Ghillies Scottish Country Dancers 
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Double H hopes invites you to come dance with us at  

Sulphur Grove United Methodist Church.    

Call Rose Winkler – (937) 233-6247 to schedule a raid or retrieval. 

General Dance Format:   1st, 3rd, 5th Friday 7:30- 10:00 p.m. –  

All dances are Hi - Low , alternating Mainstream/Plus, Rounds & Lines per schedule 

Sulphur Grove Church Activity Center,  

7505 Taylorsville Rd, Huber Heights, OH 

FEBRUARY  

3 ï HI-LOW DANCE – CALLER GARY KINCADE – LINES W/ROSE WINKLER 

17 ï HI-LOW DANCE ï SWEETHEART DANCE ï CALLER TOM REINHARDT – LINES W/
ROSE WINKLER 

MARCH  

2 ï HI-LOW DANCE – CALLER WES DYER – CUER ELAINE WINTROW 

16 ï HI-LOW DANCE ï ST. PATRICKôS DAY DANCE ï CALLER GARY HUTTON – LINES 

W/ROSE WINKLER 

(Submitted January 2012) 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=4y5uzwcab&et=1108651488408&s=5103&e=001Pzx1PnhVgsr09rVxnf5HeQ58aMSsvnuXZnjD_5goRT1z2Ob_g5N1kbh9JMwetyGBcpG-nzVcE1KaKdSvsbmgVhZ2aYmGn67sBCyrrhL7LRT6Qfeds-DSSA==
http://www.daytonballroom.org/
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/doubleH.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/flying.htm
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Gem City  
 
Gem City normally dances on the First and Third Saturday of the month 

(except for major Holidays) at the Pavilion at 7:30 ï 10:00 p.m. with early 
Rounds from 7:00 ï 7:30 p.m. Ken Roberts and Stuart Lewis are the Club 

Caller/Cuer with special guest Callers and Cuers scheduled periodically.  
Special highlights for Feb-Apr period include on Sunday April 1, our annual Hallelujah 

Jubilee featuring all gospel singing calls with Ken Roberts, Pam Courts, Sheila Collins 

and rounds with Stuart Lewis. There will NOT be a club dance on Saturday, April 7. All 
club dances are H/L during this period. Complete details on Gem City Squares people 

and programs can be viewed at www.GemCitySquares.org or by calling 937-429-3053.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand Squares 

 

High Point See Saws 

 

Hoosier Corners 

We dance the first and fifth Saturdays monthly. Pre-rounds begin at 7:00 P.M. Squares 
and Rounds are from 7:30-10:00 P.M. We dance at the Richmond Senior Community 

Center at 1600 S. 2nd Street, Richmond, IN 47374. See our website at— 

http://www.sharpsites.net/hoosiercorners/index.html. 

For questions or raid and retrieval information, call Sue Reagan 765-488-0042. 

We’ve been privileged this year to have Gary Hutton as a rounds lesson leader, and 
he’s lots of fun!  Our booking agent, Mabel Schweizer has done a smashing good job 

this year with a super line up of callers and cuers.   

SPECIAL DANCE 

Sunday, August 14  2:00-4:30  Dee Dee Dougherty-Lottie / Gary Hutton 
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Feb 4, 2012 H/L Club Dance Ken Roberts / Stuart Lewis 

Feb 18, 2012 H/L Club Dance Ken Roberts / Stuart Lewis 

Mar 3, 2012 H/L Club Dance Ken Roberts / Stuart Lewis 

Mar 17, 2012 

(Sat) 

H/L Club Dance (Recycle 

Clothing Sale) 

Ken Roberts / Stuart Lewis 

April 1, 2012 

(Sun) 

H/L Hallelujah Jubilee 

Time: 2-5 p.m. 

Ken Roberts / Pam Courts /  

Sheila Collins/ Stuart Lewis 

April 21, 2012 

(Sat) 

H/L Club Dance Ken Roberts / Stuart Lewis 

(Submitted January 2012) 

http://miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/grandSquares.htm
http://miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/Hi-Point.htm
http://www.sharpsites.net/hoosiercorners/index.html
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.floridasquaredance.com/gallery2/main.php%3Fg2_view%3Dcore.DownloadItem%26g2_itemId%3D2102%26g2_serialNumber%3D2&imgrefurl=http://www.floridasquaredance.com/gallery2/main.php%3Fg2_itemId%3D2073&h=145&w=150&sz
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Kitty Hawks 

  

Miami Valley Folk Dancers  

  Miami Valley Round Dancers 

 

ICBDA CAROUSEL #114  (formerly National Carousel Club #114) 

Stuart Lewis, Fay Samborksy, Leaders 

 
6PM-9PM every Wednesday, M.S. Pavilion 

Workshop 9:30 AM to Noon –third Saturday per month 
Phase IV, V, VI 

 
Our club continued to dance through the holidays without any cancellations.  We had a 

combined Monday session of the ICBDA Carousel Club and Rounds by Jobe Club in De-

cember.  Stuart and Fay are still subbing for Chuck and Barb Jobe for their Monday af-
ternoon club and at the time of this writing; the Jobe’s had not established a return 

date due to various health reasons.   
 

After attending nine New Year’s Eve Dance Events with Curt and Tammy Worlock in 
Plant City, Florida, the Knapp’s decided to stay home for the 2012 event.   

Stuart and Fay have taught some interesting and challenging dances since our last re-
port:  Remember  When  by Worlock; I Feel Lucky  by Shibata; Honey on the Vine  by 

Read; Peligro  by Worlock; and Pastorale  by Goss. 

We had our Christmas lunch at Bravo’s after our December Saturday morning workshop 
at the Pavilion.  Jim and Marianne Senecal, former leaders of our club, joined us for the 

workshop and the Christmas lunch.  (Submitted January 2012) 

Miami Valley Dance News   Feb 2012—Mar 2012 

Kitty Hawk's dance on the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Fridays of the month.  Our club dances are 

held from 8 - 10:30 PM with pre-rounds starting at 7:30, as of now all dances are Hi-
Lo.  We dance at Good Shepherd Church, 901 E. Stroop, Kettering , Oh 45429. 

  
We have a few special dances in the coming months.  We will have our Black and 

White/ Black light Dance on February 3rd.  So, wear your black and white outfit and we 
will supply the white gloves and the fun.  Our Honor Couple dance will be on February 

17th, and our Recycle Sale is scheduled for March 15th.  This would be a good time to 
clear out your closet of outfits you no longer wear. 

  
We look forward to your visits, and for raid/retrieval information contact Tim and patty 

Dunn at 937- 788-2405.  Our website is www.Kittyhawk-squaredance-club.com.      

http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/kittyhawk.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/folk.htm
http://miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/round.htm
http://www.Kittyhawk-squaredance-club.com
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Rounds by Jobe 

 

Stardust Ballroom Dancers 

The following information was provided to MVDCnews editor. Please click the link below 

for more information regarding these two events.  (Submitted January 2012) 

www.wvdance.net  

Ballroom Dancing Weekend at Stonewall Jackson Resort, Roanoke, West Vir-
ginia January 27 - 29, 2012  

 

Ballroom and Latin Dance Weekend at  The Greenbrier Resort in White Sulfur 

Springs, West Virginia, March 9 - 11, 2012   

 

Swinging 8s 

Tuesday Afternoon Plus 

Wheeler Dealers 

Whirlaways 

 

Yellow Springs Yellow Rockers 

   Come and dance with us at the Bryan Community Center, 100 Dayton st., 
Yellow Springs.  Plus with rounds every month.  We dance the second Sunday, 

7:30 to 10:00 pm and always accept raids and retrievals, even for our special 

dances.  Our raid chairperson is Jean Britton tele - 937-488-9911. 
Upcoming dances: 

 
* February 12     Jack Pladdys - Elaine Wintrow on rds 

 
* March 11          Tom Reinhardt - Elaine Wintrow on rds. 

 
* April 29            Homer Magnet - Elaine Wintrow on rds. 

                                Spring Fling at the Pavilion 
 

* Hi -Lo dances 

(Submitted January 2012) 

 

76 Dance Club 
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http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/jobeM.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/stardust.htm
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=4y5uzwcab&et=1108651488408&s=5103&e=001Pzx1PnhVgsr09rVxnf5HeQ58aMSsvnuXZnjD_5goRT1z2Ob_g5N1kbh9JMwetyGBcpG-nzVcE1KaKdSvsbmgVhZ2aYmGn67sBCyrrhL7LRT6Qfeds-DSSA==
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/swinging8.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/tuesday.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/wheeler.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/whirlaways.htm
http://www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org/clubs/yellowRockers.htm
http://www.google.com/imgres?q=square+dance+clip+art&hl=en&client=firefox-a&sa=X&rls=org.mozilla:en-US:official&biw=1182&bih=671&tbm=isch&prmd=imvns&tbnid=87_mqW96ZZYe-M:&imgrefurl=http://freeclipartstore.com/Square%2520Dance%2520Clip%2520Art%2520Page%25
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Miami Valley Dance Council - Awards Program 

Award Program Chair - Linda Hasting contact info phone: 937-443-1159 email: grapewin1@yahoo.com 

Honor Raiders (also known as Banner Raid Award) 
This award program recognizes dancers who support their club by participating in Banner Raids and 

Retrievals.   

 Banner Raid Guidelines 
1.     Suggestion is that ñnew dancer studentsò get full credit as soon as hi-lo dances begin. 

2.     Caller/Cuer belonging to the club raiding cannot get credit because they are in a ñpaying jobò for this 

dance.  If the caller/cuer is at the dance to dance and not call/cue, he/she can get credit for the raid.  

Caller/cuer partners who dance can receive credit at discretion of the club. 

3.     One banner per club at discretion of the club. 

4.     Bring back Friendship badge to encourage dancers to visit other clubs even when their club is not raiding. 

5.     Best effort for planned raid/retrieve (call ahead) at discretion of the club. 

6.     Out of courtesy to the small clubs in the council ï no club should plan more than one raid per timeframe.  

The club can raid in the afternoon at one club and in the evening at another club but not more than ONE 

RAID during the same hours of the same day/evening. 

7.     Impromptu raids/retrieves will be up to the discretion of the host club.  Clubs should out of courtesy con-

tact ONE week in advance the club to be raided/retrieved.  This gives the host club time to plan their re-

freshments accordingly and have the banners there. 

8.     Banner raid chairs should be encouraged and expected to keep concise and current up to date records of 

raids and retrieves of the members of their club.  This is very important when turning in forms to the 

council for the Honor Raid badge.  If a club folds, the banner raid membership raid copy of records 

should be given to the MVDC Operations person. 

9.     The host club gives out banners or IOUs to every club raiding in one evening. 

10. Each club should advertise to their members that the only badge that can be earned for raiding is the 

HONOR RAID badge.  Only one banner raid credit per each dance attended can be counted by any 

dancer.  Raids or retrieves outside of the MVDCouncil can not be counted towards the HONOR RAID 

badge in our MVDCouncil. 

11. Return means that after one year the club holding the banner with notification acknowledged, can return it 

to the host club and receive free admittance for one square at the host clubôs next dance where raids/

retrieves are accepted. 

12. Clubs should be encouraged to give priority to retrieving their banners.  This aids and assists other clubs 

financially and socially and preserves the group harmony between dancers and clubs. 

13. Guest fees should be paid by all raiding dancers ï even when the dancer belongs to the host clubs as well.  

The dancer can not represent more than one club when raiding or retrieving (sometimes a dancer belongs 

to more than one club that is raiding, SORRY this is a ñno, noò.  If you are a paid up member of the host 

club, you must pay an extra admission to be a member of the raiding party.  Guest fees must be paid by all 

attending dancers. 

 Banner Award forms available on the Council website 

 Other Notes About the Program 
1.     Council will recognize each dancer with 100 raids by adding the dancerôs name to the Honor Raiders 

Plaque.  The Honor Raiders Plaque is on display at the Michael Solomon Pavilion. 
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Awards Program (contôd) 
 

2.     Council will maintain the Honor Raiders Plaque and pay for the plates that go on that plaque. 

3.     Council will pay for Honor Raider badges, except for ones that have been lost starting January, 1997.   

4.     Representatives of Council clubs will write or change Banner Raid rules. 

5.     A Honor Dance will be held once a year to recognize the Council Honor Roll Dancers, all Honor Roll 

Dancers nominees, and all Honor Raiders (Banner Raid awards). 

Miami Valley Dance News   Feb 2012—Mar 2012 
  
Miami Valley Dance News   Feb 2012—Mar 2012 

From the Awards Chair  

  
Since taking over the Awards Program for the Miami Valley Dance Council late last year 

I have come to appreciate all the hard work that Jim Gill contributed to the council.  He 
will always be remembered. 

  
If you have an individual/couple that needs recognition please email the information to 

me at grapewin1@yahoo.com or you can mail the Banner Raid Award form to: Linda 
Hasting, 1136 N Detroit St, Lot 80, Xenia, OH 45385.  The form can be obtained on the 

Miami Valley Dance Council website (www.miamivalleydancecouncil.org).  Awards are 
given beginning with the first 100 raids with your club, then in 100 raid increments af-

ter that.  Badges are given for 100, 500 and 1000+ raids. 
  

For 2011 those receiving 100 Raider Badges were: 
Cardinal Squares - Dave & Sugi Banks, Louise Nokes 

Curli-Qs - Bob Jackson 

Double H - Larry & Pam Byrd 
Grand Squares - June Green 

Hoosier Corners - Frank Hayes 
Kittyhawk Squares - Ken & Peg Cizaldo, Carol Griffin, Rick & Pat Hough 

  
200 Raids 

Cardinal Squares - Larry Barton & Ginny Cyrus, Gail & Donna Grossman, Dan & Bonnie 
McDonough, Lee & Jane Penrose 

Concord Cloverleafs - Kathy Divens 
Curli-Qs - Lois Pierce 

Gem City - Bonnie Papini, Jim Shaw 
Hoosier Corners - Sandra Gore, Ed & Mary Sue Johns, Harold Simpson 

Kitty Hawks - Marie Ellis 
Yellow Springs Yellow Rockers - Tom & Judy Griffis 

  

300 Raids 
Concord Cloverleafs - Mary Eaton, Terry & Shirley King, Joyce McGuire, Anne Tulleness 

  
400 Raids 

Cardinal Squares - Dennis Boone 
Concord Cloverleafs - Terri Organ 

Gem City - Steve & Sharry Hayden 
Yellow Springs Yellow Rockers - Ralph & Melanie Acton 
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500 Raider Badge 
Concord Cloverleafs - Jim McGuire, Fred Organ 

 
Double H - Dick & Rose Winkler 

Yellow Springs Yellow Rockers - Larry & Marilyn Zarndt 
  

600 Raids 
Concord Cloverleafs - Dick Walser 

Gem City - Sue Bulmer & Charles Van Gordon 
Kittyhawk Squares - LH & Nina Jones 

  
700 Raids 

Concord Cloverleafs - June Walser 
  

800 Raids 

Curli-Qs - Jackie Koehler 
  

900 Raids 
Concord Cloverleafs - Leila Zerkle 

Curli-Qs - Don Koehler 
  

If I have missed honoring someone please let me know.   
  

At the January Miami Dance Council Executive Board meeting the nominees for the 
Honor Roll Dancers were announced and votes were taken.   We are making some 

changes in the announcement this year.  The names of the winners will be given at the 
Honor Roll Dance Sunday March 4, 2012.  The dance will be at the Michael Solomon Pa-

vilion and start at 6:30 PM.   Everyone is welcome to attend this dance.  All nominees, 
past Honor Roll winners and anyone who wears a MVDC 100 honor raider badge are ad-

mitted free otherwise admission cost is $4.  Clubs who have 2012 nominees are asked 

to bring one dish to share.  The dance council will provide the cake and drinks.  The 
caller is Homer Magnet, cuer Linda Bishop 

and the Miami Valley Folk Dancers will be 
dancing as well.  Hope to see you there. 

  
-Linda Hasting 
(submitted January 2012) 
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Rose and Dick Winkler  

Receiving their 500 Raider Badge  


